Horsham and Newton St. Faiths Parish Council

Minutes of AGM held at Horsham St Faiths Mission Room on Monday 28th April 2014 at 8.00pm

Present
Mr A Armstrong, Mr B Coe, Mr R Cushing (Chairman), Mr D Fortescue, Mr J Matthewson, Mrs M Rodgers, Mr S Williams, Mr R Wilks, Mr P Woodcock (Vice-Chairman), Mrs S McMillan (Clerk) 

Apologies
Mrs A Collard
Public Participation    25+
Minutes of 2013 AGM.   Minutes of the 2013 AGM were agreed by members of the public and signed by the chairman. 
Matters Arising 

· Mrs Scarff requested a dog walking area at Horsham park. Add onto May agenda.

· Mrs Rayner has concerns regarding dogs being off leads in the dog walking area on Newton park. 
· Mr Ridgeway complained about parking on the bend at school time. PC Dye said the parking is only illegal if vehicles are obstructing the pathway. Resident also requested speed humps for Newton Street. 
· Mr Vincent asked for the ‘Keep Left’ bollard on Cromer Road to be better lit. Mr Vincent also shared an idea of a one way system for the village.
Review of 2013/2014 presented by the chairman.

Compared to 2013, the last year has been a relatively settled year for the Parish Council. we are pleased and hope you are too with the progress that has been made in improving the facilities for all within the villages.

A major development has been finished at Newton Park. I’m sure those of you with children and grandchildren will be over the moon to have such a fantastic new play area to use. Credit must be given to those members of St Faiths Community group who worked tirelessly to put the funding in place. They managed to secure over £40,000 in grant money in order to get the project completed. We are all confident the park will be well used all year round but especially with the good weather coming up. If you are driving to Newton Park could we please urge you to park safely preferably along the old Manor Road. We hope to have new playground road signs fitted by the Highways Department shortly which will raise drivers’ awareness that children may be crossing.

We have been asked why the park facilities were placed in Newton rather than in Horsham? The reason is simply that, in order to apply for a grant, we would need to be able to show that we have a lease on the land for a minimum of 15 years. For Newton Park we managed to secure a 25 year lease but The Horsham Playing fields are privately owned and at the present time we are unable to secure a lease. 

You may also see that the work has been completed on the new timber bollards along Manor Road. After years of asking for something to be done to prevent the Crematorium traffic from parking on the footpath, Broadlands community officer became involved and funding for the project was obtained from several different sources. The project has been paid for jointly by Broadland District Council, the Crematorium and the Parish Council. Many thanks to Norfolk Constabulary, especially PC Andy Dye, for their dedication to getting this project completed. 

Highways carried out extensive works to the pathway last year, by widening it and retarmacing so hopefully the problems we have been experiencing will be a thing of the past.

You may have also noticed that the Parish has installed new seating in the bus shelters and a lovely new Jubilee bench at the Kings Head bus stop. We hope these are of benefit to those of you with tired legs or those of wanting to wile away a few minutes watching the world go by. Unfortunately, last year, the two benches either side of the village sign in Horsham were vandalised. We have also replaced these with more hardwearing metal ones. 
Work is also underway on the new properties in the Warren. This project was allowed to go ahead as it is classed as an Exception Site. This means that the 11 new properties will be allocated to those on the housing register with a local connection. The Parish Council was asked to name the new road and it decided that it should be called ‘Burrow Way’. The new development should be completed in the Autumn followed by work also completing on the new bungalows at the bottom of Newton Close.

During recent years, there has been a lot of discussion regarding Broadlands Site Allocation Plans. You may remember that there were initially a number of proposals for the Parish with plans totalling over 400 new homes. This appeared to run totally contrary to the Joint Core Strategy that identified the Parish for only about 20 new homes. There was a very real fear that considerably more development could be pushed onto St Faiths. However, Broadland District Council have since reduced the number of sites to just one - Manor Road of 40 dwellings. An amended proposal on Manor Road with a proposed 60 homes is now what is going forward.

In recent weeks we have also been given some news on the plans for the developments at the airport. It has been confirmed that work has started on the new Engine testing bay. The building should be completed by Feb 2015. Secondly, although work has not yet started on the Site 4 development for the new ‘Aeropark’ it is though that work will be completed by late 2015.

Lastly, we cannot fail to mention the NDR. Justifiably, the consultation period for this major development is very long winded. The Parish Council has recently entered into a Statement of Common Ground with Norfolk County Council to ensure both parties are ‘singing of the same hymn sheet’ As requested by the Parish Council, Church Street will remain open however the traffic flow will be monitored by Norfolk County Council and the closure could be reconsidered if problems arise.

Additionally, the Parish Council has been concerned that the NDR will cut off Petans from the village and no longer provide customers to the local public houses and shop. The parish Council has asked for an underpass however NCC has declined this due to the costs. Alternatively, the NCC offered to provide an unsignalled pedestrian crossing linking Horsham with Petans however the Parish Council has objected to this due to fears for safety of those using it. It seems that the building of the NDR is now inevitable and will hope the impact on our village will not be too great.

2013/2014 un-audited accounts presented by Mrs Sarah McMillan.
The accounts were presented to the meeting (see attached)

Norfolk Constabulary. Report given by PC Andrew Dye (Beat Manager)
PC Dye gave a report on the years activities.
· Crime still low in village.
· Figures for period Jan 2014 – April 2014
1 x Burgulary Non-dwelling

1 x Burgulary Dwelling

3 x Fraud/Deception

1 x Harassment

1 x Hate Incident

2 x Sexual offenses

1 x Theft from a motor vehicle

3 x Theft others

4 x Violence against a person

· SNAP meeting held every 3 months. Next meeting 30th July at St Faiths Centre 
· PC Dye asked for his thanks to be passed on to Mr Mayes from the Highways dept and to Mr Browne (ex-parish councilor) for their help in pushing forward the plans for the bollards on Manor Road.
· Mr Parker asked who enforces the 7.5tonne weight limit on Spixworth Road? PC Dye said he will investigate the problem if complaints are made about heavy vehicles.
Norwich Airport Consultative Committee. Report given by Mr Fidler
Mr Fidler gave a report on the years activites
Norfolk County Council. Report given by Mr D Roper.

Mr Roper gave a report on the years activites.
· Plans for Kings Lynn incinerator have been scrapped but penalty of £30million still has to be paid.
· Major improvements have been made to Children’s services in the last year

· NDR is inevitable but the policy has now changed. The current administration is looking for a full NDR rather than a partial road. It has been reported that the radial routes such as the Cromer Road will see a dramatic increase in traffic due to the NDR.

· Broadband spends are set to increase markedly in St Faiths.

Broadland District Council. Report given by Mr. Dan Roper.
Mr. Roper gave a report on the years activities.

· He believes that the potential 60 new homes laid out in the Site Allocation Documents are a good result for the village as development could have been a lot larger. 

Community Speedwatch. Report given by Mr. Paul Emmerson
Mr. Emmerson gave a report on the years activities.

· Group of nine volunteers.
· Out of 402 vehicles that were measured only two were reported for speeding.

· Volunteers required.

Fuel Allotment Charity Accounts. Report by Mr P Elsegood
Mr. Elsegood gave a report on the years activities.

Accounts given to the Parish Council.
St Faiths Community Group. Report by Mr. Armstrong
Mr. Armstrong gave a report on the years activities

· Thanked parish Council for their support

· Looking for new projects around the village. Possibility of a skate park but with this comes a new set of problems.

· Hopes the dispute with Mrs. Williamson and Mr. and Mrs. Rayner regarding Newton park will soon be resolved.

· Fund raising events coming up over the next 12 months.

Any Other Business

· Verge on Coltishall lane/Spixworth Road needs cutting back.

· Verge at corner of Spixworth Road and old Norwich road needs cutting back further.
· Tree at entrance to Burial ground on West Lane is to be cut down
Meeting closed at 9.40pm
